SELECTMEN'S MEETING

March 30, 1987

Present were Selectmen Dodge, Olson, Mansfield and secretary.

The minutes of the meeting of March 23 were read and accepted unanimously.

Jack Antiaille came in to apply for the loader position. Selectmen will inform him of their decision in a few days. He is staying with some friends (Jim Dames 483-2852) in Candia, N.H. He would like to be paid \$8 - \$8.50 per hour.

Charles Yerger came in to apply for the grader position. He would like to be paid \$8.50 per hour. Mr Yerger lives in Lyndeboro, N.H. 654-9260. Selectmen will inform him of their decision.

Joseph Foistner and John McNaulty came in to discuss their proposal of building a out patient medical and training center. Their long range goal would be to build a medical village where people could stay for their treatments. The over all project would require approximately 1,200 acres. The medical center would require approximately 40 acres. Selectman Dodge suggested to contact John Heafield about his property on River Road.

Mr. Foistner will meet again with the Selectmen.

Kevin McLarnon came in to discuss the position available on the Conservation Commission. He expressed a desire to be on the committee. Bo Strong came in to discuss a scenic road proposal. A proposal of 22' tar & 24' tar with a 4-1 slope loaming slope. This proposal would be working with 32' instead of 38'. Bo was told to contact the developer and have him stake with ribbons the propose idea and then the Selectmen, road committee and road agent would review the idea on location. Bo will be back in contact with the Selectmen.

Bo Strong inform the Selectmen his son Nathan would be interested in working with the highway department this summer.

Lee Murray suggested hiring Lewis for the grader operator. Selectmen Dodge made motion to hire him as grader operator and assistant road agent paying him \$8.21 (step #2). Motion was second by Sel. Olson and voted unanimously.

Sel. Mansfield made motion to hire Eric Bennett as loader operator paying him \$6.06 per hour. Motion was second by Sel. Olson and voted unanimously. Lee Murray will inform these men that they were hired. The other candiates will be inform that the positions have been filled.

Rick and Elaine Edmonds came in to question the conditions and future of Beard Road.

Selectmen discuss maintenance of a class 6 road by property owners.

Road agent and Selectmen agreed that a property owner could repair road but they would have to do the same as a developer. They would have to use the proper materials in the proper order of building a road. Culverts would have to be install when necessary and any large rocks would have to be removed.

Selectmen Dodge made motion to appoint Bill Forest to the Board of Adjustment as an alternate member. Jim Dane to the finance committee term to expire 1990, Clifton LaBree to forestry committee term to expire 1990 and Kevin McLarnon to the conservation commission term to expire 1990.

Motion second by Sel. Olson and voted unanimously.

Sel. Olson made motion to pay Timothy Houghton one (1) week vacation time. Motion was second by Sel. Mansfield and voted unanimously.

Selectmen reviewed correspondence and signed checks and other material.

Meeting adjourned 12PM

Secretary Linda Sizemore